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TO:  Donna Oberg 
 
FROM: Scott Ney 
 
RE:  Geneva High School - 2014 Security Upgrades Bid Results 
 
DATE:  April 23, 2014 
 
On April 17th, 2014 at 3:00 p.m., bids were opened and read for Geneva High School – 
2014 Security Upgrades.  These upgrades include the reconfiguration of the McKinley 
Ave entrance, replacement of Center Street doors, and security film on the newly 
installed components and the existing front entrance vestibule.  
 
Three bidders were invited to bid, two bidders responded.  The results are shown on the 
attached spreadsheet.  The low bidder is highlighted. 
 
The contractors submitting bids were: 
 Happ Builders Inc. Waukegan, IL  
 Lite Construction, Inc.  Montgomery, IL 
 
Results are as follows: 
 

Contractor Bid 
Bond 

Addenda 1 Addenda 2 Base Bid Alternate #1 
Application of 

Security Film on 
all Glazing 

Total 

Happ Builders Inc. X X X $155,400 $8,000 $163,400 
Lite Construction X X X $198,317 $5,700 $204,017 

 

It is my recommendation that Happ Builders Inc. be awarded the base bid contract and 
alternate #1 totaling $163,400. 
 








